
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

“Teach them your way, Lord, that I may rely on your faithfulness; give me an undivided heart, that I may fear 
your name.  I will praise you, Lord my God, with all my heart; I will glorify your name forever.”  Psalm 86:11-12 

HOME BULLETIN for Thursday, January 18, 2024
IN THE NEWS: 
Welcome Nakia Nielsen 

HCS is excited to 
announce Nakia Nielsen 
will be our additional 
fourth grade teacher for 
the 2024-20254 school 
year.  Nakia graduated 
from Dordt University this 
past December with a 
degree in elementary 
education and a reading 
endorsement.  She did 
her student teaching at 
HCS and Rock Valley 
Community School.  She 

will also be a long-term sub while Mrs. Van Der 
Zwaag takes her maternity leave.  She graduated 
from HCS and Western Christian High School.  We 
are thankful that she will continue to be part of the 
HCS family.   
 
Substitute Teachers NEEDED 
We are looking for names and phone numbers of 
available substitute teachers or paraprofessionals.  If 
you or someone you know is interested, please let 
Randy know at 439-2273 or email at 
rtenpas@hullchristian.com 
 
ESA Update – PARENTS MUST TAKE ACTION 
Parents must take action in order to receive their 
second half payment for ESA funding.  It is available 
for those who are participating in the ESA 
program.  The process to approve your funding is 
very similar to the process you followed this fall.  HCS 
will confirmed the amount and then parents must 
approve the payment through the Odyssey portal 
NO LATER THAN FEBRUARY 1, 2024. 
 
 
 
 

 

*SCRIP* 
Order Date   Pick Up 

  Monday, January 22  Friday, January 26 
  Monday, January 29  Friday, February 2 
             Monday, February 5     Friday, February 9 
 

Menu ~ January 15 – January 19 
Monday 

Pulled Pork, Smiles, Fruit & Green Beans 
Tuesday 

Pizza Dippers, Goldfish, Fruit & Baby Carrots 
Wednesday 

Mandarin Orange Chicken, Rice, Fruit & Broccoli 
Thursday 

Chicken Patty, Fries, Fruit & Baked Beans 
Friday 

Pizza, Nachos, Fruit & Veggie Tray 
*This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

 
Kitchen Help 
Tuesday, January 23 – Sara Vande Griend 
Thursday, January 25 – Libby Bliek 
Tuesday, January 30 – Nicole Rozeboom 
Thursday, February 1 – Sara Vande Griend 
 
Calendar 
Monday, January 22 – Boys Bball Practice 3:30-5 
Tuesday, January 23 – Fine Arts 3:45-4:45 
Thursday, January 25 – Basketball game vs Sanborn 
         Girls & 7th Grade Boys Home 
Saturday, January 27 – Girls Basketball Tournament  

at Unity 
Monday, January 29 – Boys Bball Practice 3:30-5:00 
Tuesday, February 1 – Boys Bball Practice 3:30-5:00 
Friday, February 9 – Jr High Science Fair 
Saturday, February 3 – Boys Basketball Tournament  
                                       at Western 
 
 

 



 

 

 
Winter Weather Reminder 
Please make sure your child has warm enough 
clothes for recess. (snow pants, coat, boots, hat and  
gloves). 
11. Cold Weather Gear 
  a. If temperature feels like 30 degrees or  
                 below a winter coat, hat and gloves are 
      required to cover exposed skin.  A coat,  
                 hat and gloves will hang in the hallway  
                 to indicate this is required. It will be at the       
                 discretion of the teacher for 5th-8th grade   
                 students.  
  b. Students in grades K-4 are required to 
                 have snow pants and boots during the                                  
                winter season.   
  c. If temperature feels like between 30-40   
                degrees, students are required to have          
                a second layer such as a coat, jacket or             
                sweatshirt.  It will be at the discretion of the  
                outside recess teacher for 5th-8th grade  
                students. 
 
 
Nominations to Serve on the  
Hull Christian School Board 
The Hull Christian School Board is looking for 
nominations of individuals to serve.  If you know 
someone who would make a great board member 
to help carry out the mission of Hull Christian School, 
please contact a current board member or Mr. Ten 
Pas. 
 
FastBridge Testing 
Students will be completing the winter FastBridge 
testing January 15-26. This is a screener we do three 
times a year (fall, winter, and spring) to see if 
students are meeting grade-level benchmarks in 
reading and math. Teachers will be in contact with 
you about your child's results. 
 
All Belong 
All Belong will be at HCS on Thursday, January 25.  If 
you would like to meet with Phil, contact Mrs. Vis or 
Ms. Roghair to set up a time.   
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


